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TO: 
Transportation Directors, Supervisors, and Outside Inspecting Sites
FROM:
Bruce D. Little, Senior Transportation Consultant, 303.866.6655


Shelly A. Galloway, Transportation Consultant, 303.866.6656

DATE:
July 27, 2003
SUBJECT:
Carpenter School Bus Weld Cracks
Enclosures:


Statement by the School Bus Information Council, Carpenter School Buses, 



July 1, 2003

Carpenter School Bus Advisory (NHTSA), June 2003
This letter is to inform you of a very serious problem with school buses manufactured by Carpenter Manufacturing as related by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) and the School Bus Information Council (SBIC).  The problem involves broken or cracked welds in the roof structure above the windows.
The enclosures describe the problem in detail.  The problem apparently affects all of the Carpenter buses built at their Mitchell, Indiana plant prior to closing in 1995.

If you have any Carpenter buses built at the Mitchell, Indiana plant,:

1. The bus must be taken out of service and replaced as soon as possible. 


2. The bus cannot be used to transport students on mountainous terrain (see the terrain map recently mailed out) either for route or activity trip operations.  The problem affects the structural integrity of the roof thus allowing the roof to crush in a roll-over as witnessed in the Florida crash.  The information we have indicates that the “Colorado Racking Load” test results are no longer valid since the roof has been weakened.

3. If you must use the bus, have it for reserve or spare and then only use it for low speed (35 mph and lower) travel.
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4. Since the Mitchell plant built Carpenter bus can only be used for low speed travel until replaced, removing the inside panels to view the welds for any cracks is not necessary to complete the CDE annual inspection.  Remember, this bus can only be used  for low speed reserve or spare bus.

These points are necessary even if the welds are inspected and repaired as recommended by NHTSA and SBIC in the enclosures.

We are sorry for any problems this action causes but we feel they are important for the safety of our children.
If you have any Carpenter buses from either manufacturing plant, please compete the enclosed CDE Information survey and either mail or fax it to us so we may track the extent and progress of this problem.

This letter and enclosures should be placed in Section D of the Colorado School Transportation Administrator's Manual.  Please mark off TR-33-03D on the Check List page at the front of the manual. 
Carpenter School Bus Information Survey
School Transportation Unit
Colorado Department of Education

District name  ___________________________________________________________
Contact person  __________________________________________________________
Number of Carpenter buses
	
	Type A
	Type B
	Type C
	Type D

	From Mitchell, Indiana plant
	
	
	
	

	From Richmond, Indiana plant
	
	
	
	


Year of manufacture for each bus

Have you inspected any of the welds above the windows?  

What were your findings (cracked welds)?

District schedule to dispose of each bus

If you have any Carpenter school buses, please complete and fax (303-866-6663) 

or mail to:


Transportation Unit


Colorado Department of Education


201 East Colfax


Denver, CO 80203
